Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
September 23, 2016
Friendly’s, Middletown, De.
9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
Members Present:  Terri Hancharick, Chair, Barbara Monaghan, William Monaghan, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Nancy Lemus, Brigitte Hancharick, Rick Kosmalski
Members Absent:  Deb McCann
Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests:  William Monaghan
I. Position Statements
1. Assisted Suicide Position Statement – The Members reviewed the newly revised draft as submitted by Deb McCann. All agreed to approve this draft and to move it forward to the full Council.
II. Strategic Planning – The Members discussed the Goals/objectives that pertain to this Committee.  The P&L will be scheduling the collaborative meeting to draft our legislative agenda for the new legislative session.  The date chosen is October 21st from 2:00 – 4:00.  An invitation will be shared with other agencies for collaboration.  Issues such as organ transplants, TPR, accessible parking, sub minimum wages, CHIP expansion, and marijuana right to use in facilities were discussed as possibilities.
The Committee also will be working on nominating Partners/Jr. Partners grads to be presenters at those programs for each of the next 5 years.  Nancy Lemus, Daniese McMullen-Powell, Rick Kosmalski, Barbara and Bill have all volunteered as Partners grads to fill this role.  Reese Eskridge and Clem Coulston’s name were suggested for Jr. Partners presenters.  We will find others to suggest.

III. Self-Advocacy – Idaho Report – This report was provided for review and consideration for future action by the Council.  Potentially, this kind of survey could be replicated in DE for our purposes.  The Members will review the document and discuss the possibility for DE.  This will be on the Agenda in October.
IV. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – The graduation just occurred this past weekend and was quite successful.  All graduation presentations were exciting for future work.  In addition, Ari Ne’eman was the graduation speaker for the event and did a tremendous job speaking about access to community and getting people involved in social action.
V. Jr. Partners in Policymaking 2017 – The program will be at Delaware State University in Dover.  The Oversight Committee is scheduling the first meeting for this planning year.  Applications will be out soon to disseminate in schools and the community.
VI. Voting 2016 – Please do!  Emmanuel has been sending out social media on voting, including rights, access, guardianship, etc.  This will continue until the general election.  The Members talked about ideas for these 5 years concerning voting and access.  Ideas included a report of barriers to voting in DE, PR on voting access and experiences, making recommendations to state policymakers for removing barriers to voting in DE.
VII. My Support – Terri provide a summary of the new product, My Support.  Ari Ne’eman has approached the DE DHSS to provide this product in DE.  This will be offered to clients of DSAAPD to start in hopes that it will be shared with other Divisions and their clients.  We have a tremendous need for more experienced and educated personal care in DE and for an accessible system of home care for those who live in their own homes.
VIII. Other Business From the Group – The Members discussed inviting Jonathan Martinis back to DE to do a train the trainer on Supported Decision Making: Creating a Culture of Coordinated Support.  The committee who met this week addressed the need to provide education/training to a number of people and professionals in DE on SDM.  All Members were in agreement to invite Mr. Martinis.
IX. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting is scheduled for October 20, 2016 from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. at Friendly’s in Middletown.
X. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:00 a.m.
